Dr. Dindar Zebari

KRG Coordinator, Office for International Advocacy (OCIA) 

Erbil

Kurdistan Region of Iraq

Dear Dr. Zebari,

On 16 February, the Erbil Criminal Court sentenced five activists and journalists – Sherwan Sherwani, Guhdar Zebari, Hariwan Issa, Ayaz Karam and Shvan Saeed – to six years in prison after a flagrantly unfair trial for allegedly “destabilizing the security and stability of the Kurdistan Region of Iraq (KR-I)” under Article 1 of Law No. 21 (2003). They are now awaiting the appeal verdict, expected to be delivered by 16 March.

Since their sentencing, the five journalists have been on hunger strike to protest their detention conditions. According to information available to Amnesty International, they are detained in overcrowded cells where they are vulnerable to the spread of COVID-19. Throughout their detention and trial, the five journalists had very limited access to their lawyers and family members. They claim that they have been subject to torture and forced to sign “confessions” under duress.

I urge you to immediately and unconditionally release the five journalists and to ensure that their convictions are overturned. Furthermore, there must be an independent investigation into the allegations of torture and other ill-treatment.

Yours sincerely,

